

## The Scarlett Letter

The Golden Triangle Irish Setter Club, Inc

December 2020



This newsletter comes with huge blessings for a safe and Merry Christmas season. We are winding down a year that won't be forgotten. Those of us that are able to make our meetings, we miss the time together. Thank goodness for the ability to do ZOOM meetings. While it is not the same, it gives us a chance to chat and "see" each other.

I found this poem in the archives.

As we walk our path of life,
We meet people every day.
Most are simply met by chance.
But some are sent our way.

These become special friends Whose bond we can't explain; The ones who understand us And share our joy and pain.

Their love contains no boundaries. So, even when we are apart. Their presence enhances us With a warmth felt in the heart.

This love becomes a passageway, When even the miles disappear. And so, these friends, God sends our way, Remain forever near.



Due to COVID shut downs, we have nothing to report.



Smiling Shamrocks - Tally Ling



Birthdays

Skip Lawrence - 2<sup>nd</sup>
John Scheck - 7<sup>th</sup>
Maggie Halloran - 11<sup>th</sup>
Matthew & Mitchell Fox - 15<sup>th</sup>
Bobbi Fisher - 22nd



## Happy Birthday!!!!!!

Best wishes to John & Cheryl in their new home.

Events & Activities

Memorial Weekend Cluster 2021 (May 27 - 31) Lawrence County Farm Show Grounds, New Castle -

<u>Grounds</u> are reserved. Deposits are held over from 2020

Hospitality has been reserved.

<u>Judges</u> - Sweeps Judges are the same for Friday, Saturday & Monday. Sunday's sweeps judge will be Jay Beaver. At this time, regular class judges will remain the same. We will be notified of any changes.

<u>Trophies</u> - Thursday - slip leads, Friday and Monday - towels, Saturday - Pixie Print Laser memory boxes, Sunday - donated by Joan Fiser.

<u>Chinese Auction and Crafts</u> - Tally will be chairing the smaller version of our Chinese Auction and the Crafts that she still has in stock. These will be available on Saturday and Sunday. If you want to donate to the Chinese auction/basket raffle, please let Tally know.

<u>Paperwork</u> - We have approval from ISCA. Paperwork will be submitted to AKC once we hear from New Castle as they work to confirm judges from the 2020 panel.



## The 2021 National Specialty will be held in Frederick MD the week of

June 14th. The host hotel is filled, but there are several hotels within minutes of the show site.



There are no updates this month.



Website- www.gtisc.org

We are looking forward to our updated website. It should be up and running soon.



Club News and Reminders

Nominations/Elections - Per Bylaws, this is our second announcement of the 2021 slate of Officers and Board Members. Each officer/board member has agreed to remain in their positions. If anyone is interested in joining the board, please contact Bob.

<u>Membership Renewals</u> - have been mailed out in November. If you did not contribute to hospitality for 2020, please consider doing so for 2021. If you can't remember, you can contact Deb and she can tell you. Member fees are due by Jan 31, 2021.

<u>Meetings</u> - We will continue with our meetings held online with ZOOM. Notice of the scheduled meetings is always emailed to all members. It is easy to log on. Bob sends the link out each meeting.

President - Bob Semich
Vice President - Joan Fiser
Secretary - Deb Lawrence
Treasurer - Tally Ling
Board Member - Skip Lawrence
Board Member - Lorrie Nogrady
Rescue - Joan Fiser
Caring Shamrocks - Tally Ling
Newsletter - Deb Lawrence
Editing - George Towle & Joan Fiser
"Dog News" information provided from members
ALL articles welcomed!

